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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm. In attendance were president Bob Stobbs, council members Paul Freeman, Steve Kahre and John Sanders. Also present was attorney Krista Lockyear and Superintendent Jeff Goerges. Clerk-Treasurer Mallory Lowe was absent (vacation).
Freeman made a motion, seconded by Kahre to accept the minutes from last month. Motion passed 4-0 voice vote.

Freeman made a motion, seconded by Sanders to approve last month’s financial report. Motion passed 4-0 voice vote.  

Kahre made a motion, seconded by Freeman to approve the accounts payable claims. Motion passed 4-0 voice vote.  

CLERK-TREASURER’S REPORT:

Mallory Lowe's report read by Bob Stobbs in her absence:
In the clerk's office:  We are now 44% through the year, but we are still overspending a bit on maintenance supplies and equipment.  We need to watch our spending. 

We will begin working on our 2015 budget in the next few weeks.  I will be meeting with the DLGF very soon and I will begin preparing a budget rough draft.  I will need to know of any large ticket items in mind for 2015.

In the Utility Department:  We had a significant amount of rainfall between the last two meter readings on the town mag meters.  The rainfall between that time was 11".  We usually average 2.4 million gallons of outflow a month but last month it was over 3.5 million gallons.  This is most likely contributed to the rainfall but also to the problems Evansville was having with their south mag meter.  If you recall, I noted that the last couple months the readings were exceptionally low on the south meter because Evansville's meter was not working properly.  They corrected it last month which also made our usage catch back up.  These two factors resulted in an exceptionally high sewer bill from Evansville.  Next month should be back down to normal.

In General Town Items:  We will be receiving our June settlement from county in the next couple weeks.  We will use this tax revenue to pay our 1st installment to Scott Fire Dept of our $79,300 contract for 2014. 

Our settlement hopefully will also include payments for several sewer liens we have filed.

Lastly, the Vanderburgh County Fair is coming up next month.  It will be the week of July 21st. 

OLD BUSINESS:
1.   Diamond 5 property-sewer availability & annexation
Kahre replied we haven't heard anything lately from Diamond 5 and Jeff said he has given Jim Biggerstaff all the information.
2.   GIS Mapping for sewer system
Kahre stated that we may interview all four firms who are interested in working with us and have them review and give us information on developing an updated mapping system.

3.   Storm water drainage pipe along BNH
Freeman and Sanders advised that the pipes have been delivered and ready to be installed.  Allen Relleke is contracted to install the pipes.
4. Driveway culvert ordinance update
Kahre advised that we are updating our driveway culvert ordinance.  Lockyear advised that we need to add it to next month's agenda.  Kahre will be get with Mallory Lowe to have her update & add the amended ordinance to next month's agenda.
5. Sewer Treatment plant feasibility
Council will be interviewing engineering firms in the near future.
NEW BUSINESS

1.   Homestead Ordinance for 2015
Kahre made a motion, seconded by Freeman to accept and pass the Homestead Ordinance for 2015.  Motion passed by a 4-0 voice vote.

2.   Insurance Renewal Policies
Stobbs stated that he has spoken with Doug Bays and are currently shopping around for a company.  Stobbs advised that we are looking for something like we used to have with HUB International when they covered our pumps & control panels that were struck by lightning, etc.  

Superintendent’s Report 
Jeff Goerges advised that they have replaced many broken flanges and have installed many new control panels.  Jeff spoke with Mr. Farney about repairing roads and those will be repaired soon.  Jeff advised that he has been looking into a more cost efficient uniform system.  Jeff's idea is to have t-shirts and hoodies made, purchase jeans though the clothing allowance and wash the new uniforms in the shop washer/dryer or take them home.  This new system would save the town money from discontinuing the use of a uniform company.  
Board member’s comments 

Freeman stated that he is pleased with the way the broken flanges and panels have been handled.  Freeman advised that the council should meet with the Superintendent and go over many of the current issues to help find smart solutions and prioritize assignments.

Sanders asked what was causing the flanges to break.  Bray Day replied that the flanges that were installed years ago were cast iron and just reaching their lifespan.  The new flanges are stainless steel.
Freeman also added that some of the flanges are breaking from new pumps being installed with improved pressure.  

Kahre advised that he thought the impellers should be trimmed on the new pumps to reduce the pressure.  Brad Day replied that the trimmed pumps don't operate as adequately.  Jeff stated that many of these original flanges were only installed on about 3 threads.
Kahre asked Jeff if he would have Farney repair the hole on Fleener road.  Jeff advised that they have currently filled it in temporarily.  

Freeman advised that the ditch is eroding up to the hole on Fleener road and we need to evaluate what needs to be done.
Attorney’s comments 

Krista Lockyear asked if council had any changes they would like to make to the rodent ordinance.  Council replied no changes.
Resident’s comments 

Carol Schlumpf asked about the culvert on Boonville-New Harmony and if the town is contracting out some of these other jobs which may save the town money in the long run and especially since the town crew have several other projects going on right now.

A resident mentioned the Fleener Road hole and that the road itself seems to be curving down on the west side.  Freeman responded that he did notice that area and some other areas in town that we need to review the structure of the roads.

The meeting adjourned at 8:08pm
Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer

